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Agenda

1.
Welcome and Roll Call.








2.
Chairman's opening remarks 





3.
Administrative Procedures 2013
4. Cricket Issues 2013
5.
Club and Ground Issues 2013
6.
MCUA Issues 2013
7.
AOB.

8.
Closure of Meeting.
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Minutes of the Pre Season Special General Meeting
 Sefton Park CC Tuesday 9th April 2013 7.30 pm

Present were Eric Hadfield (President),  John Williams (Chair), John Rotheram (Cricket Chair), Chris Weston (Hon Sec), Alan Bristow (Hon Treas), Rob Durand (1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary),  Neil Girvin (L&DCC Registration Sec) Rob Roberts (L&DCC Hon Sec Cup Comps) and Ray Rigby (MCUA Representative) together with representatives from thirty eight clubs.
	1.

Welcome and Roll Call.
	1.1. The Chair, John Williams (JW) welcomed club representatives to their 2013 preseason meeting.

1.2. JW requested the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW) to call the roll. 

This he did having asked all members to switch their mobile phones off or to silent.  

See Appendix 1.
There were no apologies 
All full member clubs were present except Birkenhead Park CC; all Associate Member Clubs were present except the Merseyside Cultural and Sports CC and Mossley Hill CC. 



	2.

Chairman's opening remarks


	The Chair had no intention of spending long on this but there were a number of brief points to be made.

2.1. We are all volunteers

This had not been an easy winter for the Management Committee (M/C), a lot had happened. There had been the resignation of the Hon Treasurer Malcolm Barber and, briefly, that of the Hon Sec. The resignation of the Hon Sec had not been accepted by M/C and the matter had been resolved.

Members of M/C were all volunteers too, we gave our time freely and some hugely. We were just like club members and their officials. The Chair asked that at times, club officials reminded their members of this. 

If clubs had people that thought that they could do a job better then M/C then perhaps club officials could ask them to volunteer for one of the two current vacancies on M/C; the post of Club and Ground Chair was vacant as was that of the Publicity and Sponsorship Chair. The post of Club and Ground Chair had been taken up but the overall work load had proved too much. We would welcome volunteers for these posts; they could be co-opted onto the committee.

The Chair reminded the meeting that, over many weekends, some 1,400 players played L&DCC cricket.

The Chair gave a big thank you to all the many people that had supported M/C so much, their calls, letters and emails were much appreciated.

2.2. Date for start of the season

The Cricket Committee had taken this decision to shift from the 13th to the 20th in good faith and acting in the best interests of everyone. JW confirmed that, with the exception of two 1st X1 matches and two 2nd X1 games, all Ray Digman and Chester Cup matches had now been transferred to Monday 6th May. M/C thanked everyone for their support and hoped that we would all benefit from the additional playing surface preparation time. There was one game, Hightown v Liverpool that was yet to be resolved. The Chair repeated that M/C understood that everyone had a view on this but we took the best decision we could at the time on behalf of everyone.
2.3. Sponsor

BFS had withdrawn their sponsorship in February in spite of the issue of continued sponsorship on into 2013 having been raised a long time before and well back in November/December 2012. 

There was an ongoing discussion over sponsorship with a major finance house and a decision was expected soon. Whatever the outcome here M/C would continue to look for sponsors over time and notify clubs when decisions had been made.

2.4. StHT

The Chair updated clubs on the situation in respect of where StHT home fixtures were to be played in 2013. It had been agreed that StHT's 1st and 2nd XIs would play home fixtures during season 2013 at Windleshaw Road. 
There had been a total of only three games at Ruskin Drive last year. Alan Bristow as the then Club and Ground Chair and John Rotheram as Cricket  Chair had done a lot of work over the winter with StHT, the acute drainage problems at Ruskin Drive were well known. 
StHT had been let down by factors completely beyond their control. The funding for the full drainage programme, originally planned to commence in Sept 2012, had been lost. There had been a series of discussions, StHT had been very helpful as had personnel from the old St Helens CC at Windleshaw Road. StHT 3rd XI and the juniors section would continue to play at Ruskin Drive as usual.

It had been a very difficult time for StHT and some of the difficulties were ongoing, there would be no sight screens or score box before the league season started. Under these exceptional circumstances M/C had approved this. StHT would return to Ruskin Drive when the full scale drainage programme, now re-scheduled for 2013, had been completed. 

2.5. Huyton CC


Huyton would not be joining the L&DCC, 3rd XI Div 1 Sun West fixtures had been rearranged.




2.6. Player of the Month 2013

We were no longer sponsored by BFS. The PoM awards system would however remain in place but there would be changes. The first set of PoM awards would be based on the Round Robin Cup competition stages, Cr Co will choose the winners based on the data and not a sponsor.

2.7. Social media

All we asked was that the L&DCC ECB based Code of conduct Section 2.5 was respected when postings were made. The dangers were self evident. Club representatives were asked specifically to bring this simple request to the attention of all their club members. The Management Committee recognised the value and place of Social Media and simply asked that individuals used them responsibly and with respect for all concerned.

The official site will not correspond with spoof sites; sites that sought to set one club or individual against another - presumably for personal entertainment purposes, were unacceptable. It would however always reply to bona fide questions posted via the "contact us" button on the website or posted by responsible people on social media who were not trying to conceal their identity.
Questions were invited. There were none.
2.8. The National Club Strategy 

The Chair asked the Hon Sec CW to give a brief presentation on the ECB NCS.

CW promised to be brief and to the point. 
CW had been to a presentation at Neston CC on the 5th February. That presentation had lasted three hours; this one would not!

The projector was not functioning but the power point CW had borrowed from the ECB had been backed up to photocopies of the slides and was included in the papers to this meeting . CW intended to skim through all of the slides.

CW felt that if club representatives remembered only one thing from this presentation it was that they should at least have a look at the new ECB site http://www.ecb.co.uk/development/club-cricket/club-support/ there were some excellent and free resources there.

This was ECB addressing head on the question "what have you ever done for us?"

CW ran through the slides, the text from which is copied below:



	1
Welcome to Neston CC

ECB Club Strategy Implementation Workshop 

5th February 2013

Paul Bedford, Head of Cricket 
Dave Leighton, National Club Services & Support Manager
Fiona Prescott, ECB Research and Development Manager

ECB National Club Strategy "NCS"
Background

· 3 years of planning and research

· We have achieved some great results

· Still lots to achieve to have Sustainable Clubs


	2
ECB National Club Strategy

The Club Strategy is our response to what the club game needs – but it is not without its difficulties. Internally we are planning to:

· Influence the ECB and County Cricket Boards workforces

· Align budgets and make best use of them

· Create more resource and support for clubs

· Be innovative and creative

· Deliver whatever is required to improve club cricket

Externally we are planning to ‘Collect People’ influence league personnel and maximise support from business, communities and other agencies.

We can do this with your help, the help of others and if clubs self help.


	3
ECB National Club Strategy

Research Findings – 

What do clubs need?

· More and better facilities – Indoor and outdoor

· More adult volunteers
· Recruit and retain adult players
· Reduce Bureaucracy and Administration
· More money!
Our work moving forward will need to address these challenges and we have made a start.



	4
ECB CLUB SUPPORT SITE 1

ECB LAUNCHES NEW CLUB SUPPORT WEB SITE

Date: 6th February 2013

· .... self-help support resources available to help cricket clubs ......

· ECB today launches their brand new CLUB SUPPORT web portal, a gateway to the self-help support resources available to help cricket clubs meet the ever changing demands and challenges they face.

Click on

http://www.ecb.co.uk/development/club-cricket/club-support/
to have a look.

· Here's a taster:


	5
ECB CLUB SUPPORT  2

The Environmental elements of a club are covered in the categories below. Click to find out more…

· Facilities
· Ground Care
· Do It Yourself Projects
The Social elements of a cricket club are covered in the categories below. Click to find out more…

· People
· Playing
· Club Events

	6
ECB CLUB SUPPORT  3

The Economic elements of a cricket club are covered in the categories below. Click to find out more…

· Funding Support

· Fundraising

· Club Management

This initiative is part of the ECB National Club Strategy launched in Autumn 2012 

http://static.ecb.co.uk/files/ecb-national-club-strategy-final-12295.pdf
......... and it's all free!



	7
ECB National Club Strategy

It is my belief that there are 5 types of cricket club:

· Those that watch things happen

· Those that have things happen to them

· Those that do not know what is happening

· Those that that do not care what is happening

· Those that make things happen or have made things happen

Our challenge is to ensure we have more like No. 5.


	8
Clubs that achieve sustainability will have:


· Improved facilities on and off the field

· Recruited, retained and rewarded volunteers

· Recruited and retained players

· Increased playing, social and family membership

· Made best use of their members’ skills, knowledge and attributes

· Generated more income

· Accessed greater resources from within their local community (e.g. people skills, time, advice, expertise, materials, products, funding)

· Created a ‘can do’ philosophy

· Adapted to current issues that affect the club

· Planned effectively to mitigate any future risks


	


	
	JW added that CW was closely involved in these things and there was a lot here that he was not saying because of the pressure of time. There were important aspects connected to the above that related to the changing ways in which resources were to be made available in cricket in the future. Sport England, ECB, County Boards, Minor Counties and Premier Leagues were all to interlock in a different way in the future. There was to be more accountability in all directions.

Questions were invited. There were none


	Administrative Procedures 2013


	JW then directed the meeting to Item 3 on the agenda and began by asking the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW) to check the Handouts that had just been distributed

3.1 List of Hand Outs a check thereon







CW made clear that each Club should have received in their “pack" at least nine separate things:

3.1.1. *Meeting Agenda
3.1.2. *F&I Hand Books x15
3.1.3. *R&R Handbooks x 15
3.1.4. League Cricket Conference Handbook x1
3.1.5. n copies of *ECB team sheets to be given to umpires based on the number of teams per club 
3.1.6. *MRFs exemplars specific to that club from Eric H
3.1.7. *List of non-England/Wales born players Cat 1b, 3a and 3b from Neil Girvin  
3.1.8. TCS information slips from Rob D
3.1.9. Financial Statement to individual Clubs from Alan B
Many of these items were available for download from the website or play cricket under Admin Docs at http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/ and are shown with an asterisk “*” above.

Questions were invited. There were none.
JW commented that the Handbooks were a little slimmer than last year as the use of the website for basic data had increased. 
Clubs were listed in "straight alphabetic order" this year in response to feed back from clubs. 
There was a broad selection of photographs in the F&I book; Clubs had each been given all the Annual Dinner photos on a CD but JW might be able to help if a CD had gone missing.

3.2. Financial Papers - Subscriptions now due 






The Hon Treas Alan Bristow led. There had been a few problems last year. AB gave his apologies for these, all issues were now resolved.

3.2.1 AB ran through in detail the 2013 L&DCC detailed and club specific Invoices to the clubs formally issued at this meeting in respect of the 2013 subscriptions and which were now due. If there were questions arising from the Invoices AB would deal with individual clubs at the end of the meeting.

We needed the subscriptions in as soon as possible; there were bills that needed paying.

There would be a 2.5% discount to be paid retrospectively via the end of season Final Account to a club, as per the constitution, once the subscription had been actually paid using the BACS system. The previous treasurer had not operated in quite this way in the past and had subtracted the 2.5% discount before the account had been paid. The records showed that this had lead to a number of clubs receiving this discount when they had not actually paid by BACS. This had cost the L&DCC money.

3.2.2 Computers
AB confirmed that all clubs had now been given an L&DCC computer package and received TCS training. Details in respect of this would follow later in this meeting but thanks were due to John Isterling and to Neil Girvin and to Rob Durand for making this possible in 2013. The TCS Live Update annual subscriptions of £12.00 had been paid by the L&DCC on behalf of all clubs and the Live Update renewals for 2013 from computers issued in 2011 and 2012 would be clawed back in the Final Statement to clubs in Sept/Oct 2013.

Clubs should talk to Rob Durand if they had a problem; he was the contact point for computers and TCS.

3.2.3 PDP i.e. the Player Development Programme
AB touched briefly on the Player Development Programme. In 2012/2013 we had had 34 young players; the very substantial costs of running this excellent programme had once again been met in full by the L&DCC. Clubs could not expect funding to continue in this way in the future. We had lost our sponsor, ECB money was likely to decline and it was likely that clubs would have to make a contribution to the cost of an L&DCC subsidised PDP in the future.

Questions were invited. There were none.
3.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures 







Rob D returned to the subject and repeated that the league have now paid for computers and TCS software for all full member clubs i.e. the rolling programme of issue was complete.

We have purchased new Live Update licences for the newly issued computers and renewed all the others. This meant we had 36 Live Update licences.

Rob D had issued a small "computer proforma" to each club at this meeting with the rest of their papers. This was to be passed to the computer's keeper and the serial number and other data referring to the computer recorded on the slip before the keeper replied by email to Rob D as instructed on the slip. Rob D would then act on their behalf; the process would make sure that Live Update was fully activated on everyone's computer. This could be checked independently by a club by going through the Tools/Options button in TCS.

As a league we needed to improve our performance using Live Update. We are the only full Premier League in Lancashire and we needed to do better with all clubs but particularly with the premier division ones. Rob D was there to help; clubs should contact him if they had a problem.

There will be a change in the lpoolcomp website when this is revamped in the next week or so (the matter of the website update would be returned to later in this meeting) in that there will be a new "click on" button on it taking anyone to the Live Update portal so that they could follow the scores of L&DCC games in progress in real time. It was a great system. CW added "and from anywhere in the world!"

Neil Girvin commented that he, John Isterling and Rob D had run two TCS training sessions already in March this year but added that there would be an additional "catch up support meeting" on May 5th at Wigan CC if clubs wanted one. They should contact him via ng-ldccregsec@sky.com if this was what they wanted.


Questions were invited. There were none.





3.4. Approval of Handbook insertions post AGM 2013

3.4.1 CW initially led by saying that the M/C difficulties over this issue were well known. 

It was therefore important that he said publicly and clearly that he was very happy that all the 2013 changes were incorporated as intended by AGM 2013. 

There would be a proposal to AGM 2014 to cover this situation in the future.

EH then took over and said that the 2013 agreed and voted upon changes were very carefully flagged in the R&R Handbook with a superscripted 2013 and italicised for all to see. 

The only exception to this was the ECB t20 Regulations which as usual showed the ECB generic rule insertions in italics.

3.4.2 EH then went through the insertions a line at a time. He repeated that the changes had all been agreed either at the 3rd XI End of Season meeting or at AGM 2013. 

There were changes to the Disciplinary Regulations too but these did not require the approval of a meeting and there had been no changes to the actual content, the tariff section at the end was expanded and presented more clearly in a table.

The Chair added that many of these changes had been voted in by the clubs as responses to situations that had arisen in season 2012.

Questions were invited. There were none.
3.5. Registration Procedures

Neil G led. He had issued to clubs two forms in respect of player registrations;

3.5.1 The first sheet related to Cat 3(not exempts) shown on the L&DCC data base from 2012. These were for players not born in England/Wales and resident here for less than 18 months. These had to be removed from the play-cricket registration site as these registrations automatically lapsed at the end of the season. If they returned to a club, Cat 3 (not exempts) had to be re-registered in full and from scratch.

3.5.2 The second sheet related to Cat 1b and to Cat 3b (exempt) players. Cat 1b were not born in England or Wales and had to be provably resident here for more than four years. Cat 3b were similar but had been in England or Wales for more than 18 months but less than 48 months. These categories did not lapse fully as such but they needed to be signed for every year by a ranking club official as being still in receipt of residence qualification. This summary sheet had to be signed and returned to Neil G as soon as possible.

3.5.3 Wavertree CC asked about Cat 3 (not exempt) and the Cup competitions. M/C confirmed that as usual they could not play in the Round Robin Stages of the KO competitions but the 1b s and 3b s could play.

3.5.4 Fleetwood Hesketh CC questioned M/C about Cat 3a s not being allowed to play in 2nd XIs if they were judged to be "too good". Who had decided this? Who would make the decisions? Why was M/C doing this? FWH would be bringing over at least one Australian this summer that might be affected by this. 

The Chair replied that all the clubs had discussed and voted on this issue in the last three consecutive meetings. As a result of this there was a new regulation explicitly covering this registration issue (R&R P14 7.3.4). It was one of the necessary changes he had referred to earlier in this meeting. Such changes had been voted in by the clubs as responses to situations that had arisen in season 2012. 

Fairness to all was the key.

Last year at the start of the season two clubs - the Chair chose not to name them, had tried to register players at levels that were provably completely inappropriate and in clear breach of the Spirit of Cricket. This regulation was a response to that inappropriate behaviour. Cricket Committee would make the decision based on the evidence if the situation arose again in the future.

3.6. Reporting of results procedures 2013

Nothing here had actually changed but EH ran through in detail the R&R Handbook sections on P17 9.3/9.4/9.5, specifically the use of MRFs and procedures, for the benefit of new clubs and captains. MRFs needed to be complete particularly the section referring to the listing of any exceptional performances.

The relevant MRFs should be downloaded from the web site as needed but clubs were supplied with exemplars in their papers that were specific to them at this meeting. It was vital that they were sent to the right Assistant Results Secretary as set out on P5 of the F&I Handbook. 


The timings for the return of MRFs were slightly different for 1st, 2nd and 3rd XIs. These timings had not changed. Clubs were encouraged to upload results onto play cricket by using their L&DCC scoring computers. This way it was accurate (once the scores were agreed) and a very rapid process. 3rd XI timings were slightly more generous.

2nd XIs should be encouraged to use the computer if the 1st XI did not need it.

The home team is that team shown as such in the fixtures in the handbook and it remained the responsibility of that team to post results etc even if the fixture was rearranged or reversed.

Birchfield Park asked if the away team could post results on say the Friday following if the home side had shown no sign of posting. The answer was a clear "yes" - but do tell the relevant ARSec what was going on.

There were no further questions.





3.7. 3rd XIs
3.7.1 EH led. There would inevitably be changes to some Sun 3rd XI fixtures as 1st or 2nd XI Cup runs became established later in the year. The first point of contact for any such changes should be EH and not Rob R who had enough on his plate as it was.

3.7.2 Following discussion and consultation, 5 out of the 10 Sun 3rd XI Prem teams would be using MCUA umpires. (It was still fine to use your own club umpire if you wished.) If more clubs wanted to use them then get that message back to the MCUA. If the other side was using player umpires then the MCUA umpire would stand at both ends and the player umpires would stand at striker's end. The fee was £25. It would be fair but not compulsory for the "non-MCUA-providing-team" then to share in the cost of the MCUA umpire.

The names of Sun 3rd XI Prem umpires would be published on the MCUA website as usual.

Steve Ball would appoint the umpires.


	4. 

Cricket Issues 2013


	4.1. Disciplinary System Procedures

The procedures would be the same in 2013; the personnel would however be different.

The Disciplinary sub Committee was Richard McCullagh the Chair, Eric Hadfield the L&DCC M/C representative and Mike Dixon the L&DCC MCUA Representative..
EH would make the 'phone calls to the clubs.

JW and CW would cover EH if he was not available. All procedures were the same. Hopefully there would be very few cases, there was only one in 2012 and that related to the use of Social Media.







4.2. Junior Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U17's U21's 

The Chair was grateful for the offers of help. The sides would be run by the following people:


U12 
Chris Rimmer 

U14 
Andy Barlow

U17 
Shaun Anders plus John Williams

U21 
TBA this has been Ian Robinson in the past

There were a number of others closely involved too and the Chair was grateful to them as well.






4.3. Cup competitions 

Rob R reported that, following the magnificent performance of Northern CC who had reached the televised final in 2012, the ECB t20 had attracted a record entry of 27/36 clubs. This included all of the premier division clubs as this was mandatory under the ECB regulations.

The again seeded and regionalised draw had taken place in February at Parkfield Liscard CC at the start of a M/C meeting.

4.4. U16 and U21s KO Comp 







There had been initial discussions about the viability of the U16s competition as the number of teams had initially been low which was disappointing but there were now nine entries for the U16s and fifteen for the U21s. Rob R ran through the clubs quickly as a basic check and clubs were invited to object or to see him after the meeting if there was a problem. The closing date was on the website 

The draw would be before the next Cr Co meeting i.e. on the 30th April at Rainhill CC and would be a straight draw.

Colwyn Bay wanted the entries and the draws for this completed earlier. The Hon Sec felt that M/C we would be delighted to be able to do that but clubs had not responded very quickly was the core of the problem and the closing date had had to be extended.

	5.

Club and

Ground Issues

2013


	5.1. Premier 1st XI captains marking of pitches for ECB 

AB and EH made a joint presentation. 1st XI premier division captains must continue to mark the "league away pitches" every week. This was an ECB requirement; the L&DCC lost considerable funding from ECB for our activities if this did not happen. Again AB would send the standard form to captains or to other ranking club official if the captains contact details were not known. This would be the same standard form that was employed last year together with the criteria to be used - which were also the same as those used by the umpires.

5.2. C&G Chair

JW as Chair led. This post was vacant; the work was currently being shared out on M/C. We would be pleased to receive suitably qualified volunteers for the post. 

5.3. C&G Inspections

The rolling programme of inspections would continue and discussions on Cr Co would drive the sequencing; the first tranche would include Hightown and Old Xaverians as both clubs had made significant improvements to their clubhouses plus Spring View for their "second visit".



	6. 

MCUA Issues 2013

	Ray Rigby introduced himself; he spoke on behalf of the MCUA. He apologised for having a heavy cold and hoped this would not get in the way of his presentation too much.

6.1. Fast short pitched bowling.

Two balls per over were permitted in the L&DCC (8.3.3), this had not changed. The area that umpires were instructed to prevent being targeted more than twice an over was defined as the upper chest and throat area.

6.2. Tram lines

These needed to be a minimum of eight feet long from both sides of middle stump in the L&DCC. An additional wicket should be cut and marked for use by runners. Clubs needed to be careful with junior 21 yard wickets to make sure that they were not confusing to batters as they ran between the wickets.

6.3. Bowler kicking the stumps

The new law to be introduced on Oct 1st 2013 covering this would not be applied "early" in the L&DCC i.e. there would be no automatic call of Dead ball or No Ball in the L&DCC when this happened until the new Law came in, in 2014. The MCC group was said to be having great difficulty drafting it.
6.4. General points

6.4.1. There had been a successful winter training new umpires for the MCUA.

6.4.2. Dave Jones now appointed Saturday umpires, Steve Ball Sunday and midweek.

M Gaskell appointed umpires outside the L&DCC; clubs did not need to take any action.

Kevin Wilson appointed umpires for the LCB KO; clubs did not need to take any action.

6.4.3. ECB competitions i.e. the t20 and the 45/45 had to have ECB ACO members umpiring them.

MCUA umpires had to be used in the later rounds of the L&DCC Cup Competitions as set out in the handbook.

EH had stolen Ray R's thunder over the use of MCUA umpires in many Sunday 3rd XI Prem games!

6.4.4. There was no increase in fees for league games; the figure for expenses remained at £38 and £20 for a 20 over game.

6.4.5. Foot faulted no balls i.e. back or front foot, in the KO Cups generated a "helicopter" signal from the umpire and a "free hit ball" to follow. (See P 27 8.9.1 and P38 12.1-5) 

6.5. Return of captains marking of umpires cards

Ray R gave the figures of return for these cards in 2012. They were disappointing particularly for Divisions 1 and 2. This was a hoary old chestnut but the marks were vital for the assessment of umpires particularly in Divisions 1 and 2. Not sending them in was very expensive for clubs and had made up a large proportion of the fines in 2012. The umpires had achieved 100% return rate with their cards in the last three years, so could captains. It was easy to fill them in and return them by email using umpiresmarks@googlemail.com
Questions were invited. There were none.

The Chair thanked Ray R for all the work that he and the MCUA did on everyone's behalf.


	7.

A.O.B.


	7.1. Player of the Month

The Chair made clear that the complications with the sponsor at the end of last season had led to the final three i.e. the Sept PoM 2012 Awards not being presented. These were to be presented now by the Cricket Chair John Rotheram to club representatives:

Premier Division
Mattie McKiernan (Leigh) 
- 18 wickets including 9 - 37 v Hightown.
1st Division
Michael Littler (Northop Hall) 
- 141 runs.
2nd Division
Dave Hadden (Parkfield Liscard) 
- 151 runs.
The Chair repeated that the PoM awards would be selected by the Cr Co in 2013 and that the basic format of PoM would also be reviewed by that committee.

7.2. Website

The Chair informed that there would be no full re-launch of the site, that would be too expensive but there would be updates during the league season 2013. The landing page would have a four column format NEWS / M/C BULLETINS / NOTICES / YOUTH CRICKET plus a box with a link to TCS' Live Update. The update would include minor back door changes too. We hoped also to be able to include the new sponsor if they were confirmed.

7.3. Isle of Man U17s tour July 2013

Details had been confirmed. The venues were to be Tues16th July at Wallasey CC, Wed 17th at Liverpool CC and Thur 18th at Alder CC. It was hoped that this IoM team would play different L&DCC U17 representative sides. The IoM Cricket Board was keen to strengthen their links with the L&DCC. It was possible that the full Island team would be coming over too but nothing had been arranged in detail.

7.4. t20 and Embee Finals Day Cup Venues

The Chair expressed M/C's gratitude to Northern CC as they were to host the L&DCC t20 Finals day this year on the 21st July and also to Liverpool CC for hosting the Embee Cup Finals day in its new t20 format on August 11th.

The Hon Sec apologised for briefly misleading the Chair by saying "both finals" in respect of Northern CC at this point, meaning the 25th of August as well. In doing this the Hon Sec was referring to Northern CC having said that if the L&DCC representative team got through the ECB t20 2013 Area Final (to be held at a club from the Northern Cricket League) as we very much hoped they would, the next round, the ECB t20 Regional Final (the last step before being on Sky TV at the Oval on the 13th Sept), would also be at Northern CC on the 25th August.

7.5. Residual BFS logos

The Chair and EH asked clubs to keep an eye open for remnant BFS logos and to point them out to M/C, who would remove them.

7.6. Jamie Bowman Liverpool Echo

Jamie B came to the front and spoke to all the club representatives. He confirmed that he was still in post and would continue to be covering the L&DCC in 2013. He thanked the M/C for publishing his letter to them recently on the subject of 2013 coverage.

He wanted as much information as he could get from clubs, particularly photographs, they were really valued. We had been given good space for coverage this year. He had a full page on a Friday and a Monday to fill! He was happy to use email. There would be an interview every Thursday with a 1st XI captain.

There had been a delay to making the arrangements for the Echo Cup 2013; all L&DCC clubs were assumed to be entered as none had said they "wanted out". The draw would be made next week and details would follow soon on the website. As last year it would initially be kept regional.

He thanked representatives for their attention and received a spontaneous round of applause as he returned to his place. 
7.7. Posting 1st XI teams on play-cricket

Neil Girvin asked if clubs could post their 1st XIs once they were selected it would help scorers using TCS a lot. The Chair made clear that this was not compulsory but it would be helpful. 

A club asked if players once posted could be changed. The answer was an unequivocal "yes" but even having say 8/11 was a big help to scorers new to TCS.

7.8. Highfield CC v Bamford Fieldhouse

Highfield CC reported that this game was in the first round of the ECB National 45/45 KO and was to take place at Highfield CC all were invited to come along and support them. Stumps were to be pitched at 1.00pm. The L&DCC wished them well.



	8.

Closure of Meeting.


	The Chairman thanked representatives for their attendance, wished them all a safe journey home and formally closed the meeting at 9.16 pm.




C Weston
Hon Sec L&DCC

Appendix 1

Roll Call of Member Clubs by category.
Pre-Season Meeting 
Tues  9th April 2013
Venue:  Sefton Park CC

	
	CLUB
	Present  /  absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	

	2
	ALDER
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	

	7
	CALDY
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	

	10
	FORMBY
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN
	

	13
	LEIGH
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	

	22
	ORMSKIRK
	

	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	

	25
	PRESTATYN
	

	26
	RAINFORD
	

	27
	RAINHILL
	

	28
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	

	29
	SEFTON PARK
	

	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	

	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	

	32
	SPRING VIEW
	

	33
	SUTTON 
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	

	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	36
	WIGAN
	

	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	2
	GOODLASS
	

	3
	MERSEYSIDE CULTURAL AND SPORTS
	

	4
	MOSSLEY HILL
	

	5
	NORLEY HALL
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